



الرقم س1/1/1/ 5333 التاريخ الموافق 28 - 4 - 2021

Dr. Howard Taylor

Executive Director

The Global Partnership to End Violence Against Children

New York, NY

United States of America

Expression of interest and willingness to join the pathfinder countries as part of the Global Partnership to End Violence against Children.

Dear Dr. Taylor,

I am writing this letter to convey Jordan's interest in becoming a pathfinder country under the *Global Partnership to End Violence Against Children*.

Jordan is undertaking significant steps to address all forms of violence against children. The country has intensified its efforts in endorsing laws, policies, as well as actions to prevent and respond to violence against children in all contexts. Jordan is seen as a model for the other countries in the region and will continue to pursue this critical agenda to improve its national protection system for children and families and promote safe environments in homes, communities, schools and online.

I would like to appoint the National Council for Family Affairs (NCFA) to coordinate the development, implementation and monitoring of Jordan's engagement as a pathfinding country.

The Government of Jordan is looking forward to being part of the partnership, and to working together with UNICEF and other partners to ensure a safe and enabling environment for all children in Jordan and around the world.

Sincerely Yours,

Ayman Riad Al-Mufleh

Minister of Social Development

Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan

CC: Tanya Chapuisat, Representative, UNICEF Jordan.